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Chair Dela Cruz and Chair Espero, Vice Chair Baker, and members of the 
committees. 

My name is Charles Ota and I am the Vice President for Military Affairs at 
The Chamber of Commerce of Hawaii (The Chamber). I am here to state The 
Chamber's opposition to Senate Concurrent Resolution 36/ Senate Resolution 17, 
Requesting the Hawaii Community Development Authority to lease portion of 
land comprising the Kalaeloa Community Development Authority to the United 
States Coast Guard for a facility to be designated as the Coast Guard Pacific 
Regional Center at Kalaeloa. 

The measure would result in co-locating the headquarters for the 14th Coast 
Guard District with its Search and Rescue aviation operation currently based at 
Kalaeloa. 

In coordinating the action proposed in this resolution, the Commander of 
the headquarters for the Coast Guard's 14th District indicated that they were not 
aware of the proposed action and recommended that the resolution be 

disapproved. 



In light of the above, we oppose the action proposed in the resolutions. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 


